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AGENDA 
 

Welcome and opening in Prayer 
 

Apologies 
 

Confirmation of minutes of previous Annual General Meeting 
 

Presentation of Annual Chairman Report 
 

Presentation of Treasurer’s Statement 
 

Confirmation of the Board Members 
 

Appointment of Auditor 
 

General  
 

Closure 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  
 

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF EPWORTH CHILDREN’S HOMES HELD AT 
EPWORTH CHILDREN'S VILLAGE ON 23rd of November 2017 at 10H30. 
 
1.            WELCOME 
The Chairman Rev Ron Robertson opened the meeting and welcomed all present. 
 

2.            DEVOTIONS 
Rev Ron Robertson conducted the opening devotions. 
 

3.            APOLOGIES  
 

4.            MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MINUTES   - None 
         
5.            ACCEPTANCE OF THE PREVIOUS MINUTES 
              Proposed –Ms Robyn Hill                               Seconded –Mr. Simon Smith 
 

6.            FINANCIAL REVIEW  
 
The Treasurer Mr. Dave Bentley referred to the financial statements presented by the 
auditor highlighting the following points: 
 

Page 3 – Qualified Opinion: this will always be part of our audited financial report due to 
that fact that we receive cash donations which cannot be audited.  
 

Page 17 - The Treasurer highlighted that although Epworth is in a precarious position 
financially, we have been in this position for at least 5 years and the doors are still open. 
2017 was helped by the donation from the National Lottery Distribution Trust Fund, which 
will probably not be repeated in 2018, but left us in a better position than previous years. 
 

Nevertheless the Directors are confident that the work of Epworth will continue, despite the 
financial difficulties. 
 

7.           CHAIRPERSONS REPORT – REV.  RON ROBERTSON 
 

The Chairperson Rev Ron Robertson thanked Ms Penny Ann Lundie for her leadership and 
strength through these difficult times in keeping the home and team running in a alignment 
with its sole purpose of looking after children in need.   
 

8.             DIRECTOR REPORT – MS PENNY- ANN LUNDIE  
 

The CEO Ms Penny Ann Lundie gave thanks to the donors who believe in us and the work we 
do, the people that give of their time freely to Epworth, the Board for their support, the 
management team for their loyalty and commitment and the staff for their dedication and 
care. She said that the whole team at Epworth is working very hard to ensure that we stay 
on the map and ensure that we still keep the ethos of care that we are so well known for. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  
 
9.            CONFIRMATION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

The Chairman acknowledged the current board members and proposed re-election.  
 
The following member stepped down:                Presiding Bishop ZiphoZihle Siwa   
 
Chairperson:                                                                Vice Chairperson:  
Reverend Ron Robertson                                           Dr. Lynette Roux  
 

Treasurer:             Mr. Dave Bentley                              
 

Directors:      
                                                                                    
Mrs. Victoria Sikhakhane           
Ms Joan Ratona                                                                                                                    
Ms. Nombasa Hlathi 
Mr. Simon Smith 
Bishop Jonathan Anderson                                             
  
 
Proposed – Ms. Julie Blackburn                                           Seconded – Dr. Lynette Roux 
 
 
10.          OTHER BUSINESS 
 

It was accepted at the meeting that ARB Auditors would be the audit firm appointed for the 
2017/2018 audit. 
 

11.          GENERAL 
 

Epworth is grateful for the Trusts, Foundations, Corporates, Churches & Individuals who 

continue to support us over the year and who believe in the purpose and vision of Epworth. 

The team will continue to seek various opportunities to fundraise and bring in alterative 

income generating streams of income. 

Dave Bentley thanked Maureen Prentice for her hard work in getting the audit ready. 
 
Thank you to everyone for all your hard work and commitment. 
 
Close in Prayer. 
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ABOUT US 
Epworth is a registered Section 21 and NPO entity operating on BBBEE Level 2. We are an 

operational NGO, meaning we plan and carry out programmes to accomplish our objectives. 

This requires a great deal of careful planning, communication, and local involvement for 

each programme.  The Epworth Children’s Home Child and Youth Care Centre is a residential 

care facility for children placed through the Children’s Court. The village provides a 

structured living environment in which the children are encouraged to develop and utilise 

appropriate behaviour and social skills. These objectives are met through the therapeutic, 

educational and recreational components of our programmes.  As result of the educational 

and therapeutic needs within the Home, we developed a specialized programme sixteen 

years ago which has evolved into the development of a growing social enterprise. This 

programme is our Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre and has become a successful 

and sought after community resource.  

Objectives of our Programmes  

▪ Education: According to Section 27 of the Constitution of South Africa and Article 26 
of the Bill of Rights every child has the right to education. Epworth Children’s Home 
ensures that all residents are placed in schools that best meet their educational 
needs.  
 

▪ Therapy: Emotional resolution is attained through therapy and each child is assigned 
a therapist to help them resolve past trauma and foster better coping mechanisms.  

 

▪ Recreational: Our Home seeks to provide children with opportunities to be 
reintegrated in the community through recreational programmes like soccer, netball, 
arts and cultural activities and church involvement in the community.  

  

▪ Epworth Children Therapy & Assessment Centre addresses the needs of the 
children at Epworth, their families, and those in the community who do not have the 
financial means to access quality psychological services for educational support and 
mental health.   

 
 

▪ Psychological services to children and families in Gauteng living in disadvantaged 
circumstances.  
 

 

▪ Educational assessments and learning support to children experiencing barriers to 
learning who are unable to access these services privately. 
 

 

▪ IQ, school readiness, subject choice and career assessments to children in 
disadvantaged circumstances through their schools.  
 

▪ Support and develop the capacity of teachers and parents through topical 
workshops. 

 
 

▪ Develop the capacity of children and teenagers through topical workshops. 

 

 

 



ABOUT US 
 

 

 

 

 

Registered Business Name   Epworth Children’s Home  

Physical Address  
47 9th Avenue, Extension 1, Lambton, 
Germiston, 1401 

Postal Address  PO Box 1613, Germiston, 1400 

Telephone Number/s (011) 827 5732 

Fax Number  (011) 827 5734 

E-mail admin@epworthvillage.org.za 

Webpage page www.epworthvillage.org.za 

Registration information 

Company Number – 1920/006372/08 
NPO Registration Number - 020/236  
PBO Number - 1300/00/138  
VAT Number - 4150118919 
Tax Number - 9196/102/84 

Dates Established  
Childrens Home  
Therapy & Assessment Centre 

 
1918 
2002 

Areas of Scope within organisation  

Capacity Building 
 
Early Learning Support 
 
Learners with special educational needs 
 
Quality Schooling 
 
Welfare Services – Full Services , 
 
Support and responsibility for children in 
 
Residential care as placed by the Children’s 
Courts.  
 

Areas of operation  Gauteng 

B- BBEE Status – Level 2 Epworth have over 85% black based beneficiary 

mailto:admin@epworthvillage.org.za
http://www.epworthvillage.org.za/


 

VISION & MISSION OF EPWORTH CHILDREN’S 
HOME 

   

 

 

           Vision                                Mission  

 

 
  

The Vision of the Epworth 
Children’s Village 
 
Igniting the spark of hope for positive 
change in children, families and 
communities. 
 
 

 

The Mission of the Epworth 
Children’s Village 
 
Informed by our solution focused 
philosophy we respond to the best in 
people.  
 

We acknowledge their resilience and boost 
their capacity to take control and strive for 
their best through: 
 

The provision of prevention, protection and 
care services to vulnerable, abused, 
neglected and exploited children and their 
families.  
 

A child and youth care centre (residential 
care) for children, which is run in a non-
discriminatory manner. 
 

The delivery of therapeutic and 
developmental programmes for children 
and families. 
 

The development of communities to 
improve childcare and capacitate educators 
and parents. 

 
 



EPWORTH CHILDREN’S HOMES VALUES & EPWORTH 
THERAPY & ASSESSMENT CENTRE IMPACT 
 

 

 

  

          Values                             Therapy &         

                                                                   Assessment 

    
 

 

The Values of the Epworth 
Children’s Village 
 

Child Centeredness : 
 

Children are our focus and inspiration!  We 
use their creativity to enhance their 
capacity and create the opportunity for 
development to the best of their ability. 
 

People first: 
 

We believe in people. We celebrate 
uniqueness and look for the extraordinary 
in the ordinary.  
 

Transformation: 
 

We believe change is all always possible. 
 

Inspiring Excellence : 
We deliver the highest level of 
professionalism at all levels of our 
organisation and inspire others to do so 
too. 
 

Integrity: 
 

Our actions are based on trust and 
integrity. We act fairly, ethically and in a 
transparent and accountable manner. 

 

The Epworth Therapy and 
Assessment Centre contributes to 

the achievement of the Vision, Mission and 
Values of the Epworth Children’s Village 
through programmes and activities which 
enable the attainment of the Epworth 
Therapy and Assessment Centre’s  high 
level impact goals.  
 
These are: 
 
Children complete education and are able 
to become functional members of society 
 
Children live in functional and safe home 
environments 
 
Children’s developmental, emotional, 
social, cognitive and psychological needs 
are met.  
 
Adults’ emotional, social and psychological 
needs are met.  
 
  

 
 

 



 

CHAIRMAN REPORT  
How do you re-ignite a flame of hope within the heart of a child where their flame has been 
all but snuffed out by a “world” that has been cruel, neglectful and disparaging of any sense 
of worth? Where they expect to be used and abused for selfish ends? 
 

Many, if not most, of the children who have come into Epworth’s care over the last one 
hundred years wondered if there was going to be any kind of future for them.  Having being 
removed from the only world they knew no matter how dysfunctional or abusive. 
The challenge to keep that flame of hope alive, even when just an ember, is what keeps us 
as focused as we are.  
 
Key to this focus has been 3 areas of our life as a Village: 
 

▪ The quality, calibre and commitment of the staff we have nurtured over the years.  
Many, of this essential part of our life, have been with us for many years.  It has been 
a huge privilege to have such committed people at the heart of our life together – 
they might well be described as our ‘Warriors of Hope,”  working  and igniting hope 
each and every day, in the life of the children in their care, good or bad, success or 
failure, sad or joyful. 

 

▪ The Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre and its staff.  These are the 
professionals who constantly find ways of engaging each child as they wrestle with 
the challenges that confront them physically, emotionally, scholastically or 
relationally.  The one on one encounters speak of a journey in and through which 
each child is encouraged to give expression to the hope and dreams that have been 
nurtured and encouraged while in this space we call Epworth.  The stories of each 
child is one that evokes joy and humble thanks that we could have nurtured such 
hopes into reality.  

 

▪ The community that embraces us with their generosity and support believing that 
Epworth is a place of hope.  Those who through their networks and contacts help us 
to keep the lights on, pay salaries when we struggle to meet budget, put food on the 
table when our cash flow is a challenge, refurbish the accommodation of each house 
so that each child cannot just imagine but actually have a place they can call home.  

 

The dreams or vision of our mothers and fathers of a hundred years ago was that Epworth 
would always be a place of hope.  
 

This has been an ongoing challenge to each new generation of those involved with Epworth. 
And so our task is that our ongoing commitment would continue to re-ignite the flame of 
hope in each child’s life, to be became not just one in whose Image they were created, but 
to achieve the potential that would bring a smile to the face of their Creator and Saviour. 
 

 

Reverend Ron Robertson 

 



CEO REPORT  
It has been an easier year, this year, as we received lottery monies at the end of 2016 and 

that always makes a difference to the levels of financial stability we experience.  

We had a productive year at Epworth, our staff have once again pulled out all the stops and 

covered where necessary.  We have had staff on CYC training and have not replaced staff 

that have left, so at times it has been challenging.  We said goodbye to Caleb Cheza and to 

Ingrid Mkwanazi who retired from Epworth after 25 years of solid service. 

We celebrate the calibre of staff we have at Epworth who are in it for the long haul and I am 

very grateful to all of them for their dedication, long service and uncanny ability to ride it 

through with us as a team when times are tough. The team are always able to put children’s 

interest first. I always appreciate the solid support I have from the Management team and 

we were joined for the last few months by Antonette Magada in the position of social 

worker. 

Robyn Hill has worked very hard with her colleagues, Elmarie Moss Dormehl and Caroline 

Matona, at revamping and re-strategizing the Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre to 

make it more self-sustaining. We have started to see real progress and look forward to that 

programme gaining more and more momentum.  

The year ahead looks promising, other than financially, we have done a large intake but still 

needed to keep some space for the village revamp that is taking place by Nedbank. We have 

been so fortunate to have Nedbank complete two houses over the 2017-2018 financial year. 

What a difference it has made to the cottages they have completed and to the children in 

those houses. We are very grateful to their whole team. 

Our donors are what sustain the village: no matter how small or large the donation their 

contributions makes the difference. To those who donate school shoes every year and those 

who contribute to clothes and stationary, to the food donors and those that help with 

matric dance dresses, shoes and hair you are all equally important and we are so grateful 

that you subscribe to the Epworth tribe.  

  

 

 

 

CEO 

Penny-Ann Lundie 

 

 



 

SOCIAL WORK REPORT  
The beginning of 2018 was marked with the successful placement of the newly admitted 

children into appropriate schools. This included five grade one admissions and four grade 

eight placements. One of our adolescent boys was also awarded at Afrikaanse Hoer for his 

outstanding performance in grade 7. Another boy who is currently in grade seven at Colin 

Mann was selected as a candidate for the St Benedicts’ scholarship programme. He 

attended his entry exam, but he did not make it into the program. 

We also have three learners from Elandspark school who have been invited to grade 10 next 

year due to their outstanding performance in grade 9.  

The Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre continue to assist us with learning support for 

the children who are not coping at school.  

Reunification and placement of children back in to the community remains a priority and this 

has been noticeable during the year with: one child’s adoption being finalised, and two 

children being reunited with their families.  

With the departure of Ingrid Mkhwanazi (Child Care Co-ordinator) medication and hospital 

visits were transferred to the social work department with Desiree Nku (auxiliary social 

worker) coordinating the process.  

The social work department continues to handle the volunteering process and procedure; 

with Desiree in charge of running the administrative aspects of the programme such as 

getting police clearances, identification and reference documents and opening files. The 

volunteers will then be allocated to different departments in accordance to our needs, at 

this moment the greatest need being homework assistance. There has been a low turnover 

of volunteers and retention rate has been high. The social work department is working on 

improving the volunteer program.  

We have maintained partnership with St Catherine’s School, as they continue to send their 

students to come and volunteer. St Mary’s learners have also joined in the partnership and 

have been offering services through the year. 

As part of engaging with the community our village joined other homes to form an 

interaction platform for our children through arts and culture. Events are held monthly. 

With the amendment of the Children’s act and incidences happening in other CYCC the 

Department of Social Development is placing emphasis on engaging reunification workers in 

all reunification services and to make sure they send leave of absence forms for all children 

going out. The leave of absences is to be submitted to the canalisation officer.  

 

 

 

 



SOCIAL WORK REPORT  
 

The Department of Social Development will continue to visit CYCC to monitor if we are 

adhering to policies as ascribed by the Department of Social Development. No funding will 

be provided for children who are older than 18 and not attending school.  

A new canalisation officer (Ms Mokibelo Moraka) has been allocated to Epworth, interaction 

with canalisation officers has been helpful as they assist with cases and engaging reunification 

officers. Forum meetings have continued throughout the year and create a platform to share 

ideas and how best to tackle cases. Epworth will be hosting the next forum meeting scheduled 

for the 3rd of October. 

 

Referring children for occupational therapy at the hospital is becoming a challenge as the 

admission criteria has been changed and referrals should be sent from the school. 

The social work team and child care workers were invited to TARA Hospital for a workshop 

that was focusing on understanding mental health in children. The workshop was very 

informative and insightful. 

We continue to work towards increasing the number of children admitted to meet the 

Department of Social Development requirements. 

All in all the year has been a successful year with a manageable number of incidences that 

were all handling not only by the social work department but the whole Epworth team.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Antonette Magada  

Social Worker  



 

EPWORTH THERAPY & ASSESSMENT CENTRE 
REPORT 

The Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre has flourished as a social enterprise in this 

reporting period servicing both the children’s home and broader community. As we 

reported at the previous AGM, in 2016/17 we improved our structure as a charity-reliant 

programme to one which is financially sustainable and is able to provide the full-spectrum of 

psychological services to the children’s home section without financially burdening the 

home. In 2017/18 we have succeeded in generating income for more than 50% of our 

programme costs and have received several grants from proposals to cover the remaining 

programme costs.  
 

Programme Objectives 
 

▪ Provide a full range of psychological services to children and families in Gauteng 

living in disadvantaged circumstances.  

▪ Provide educational assessments and learning support to children experiencing 

barriers to learning who are unable to access these services privately. 

▪ Provide IQ, school readiness, subject choice and career assessments to children in 

disadvantaged circumstances through their schools. 

▪  Support and develop the capacity of teachers and parents through topical 

workshops. 

▪ Develop the capacity of children and teenagers through topical workshops. 

▪ Provide services to welfare organisations to assist with correct placement of 

children, the development of their individual plans, services for family reunification 

and foster care assessment, training and placement. 

▪ Offer the full range of psychological services to children resident at Epworth, as well 

as their families, for the purposes of family reunification, learning enhancement, 

emotional and psychological wellbeing, life skills development and placement back 

into their communities. 

▪ Develop skilful, community minded professionals in psychology, psychometry and 

counselling.   

 

 

 



EPWORTH THERAPY & ASSESSMENT CENTRE REPORT 

Impact of Our Services 

• Our impact is directly affected by the number of interns we are able to employ each 

year. 

• Our psychological services are provided to between 1200 to 2500 beneficiaries each 

year. 

• We have facilitated the return of 150 children to their families in the last seven years 

and have provided two years of aftercare support to 115 of those families. 

• In the 16 years of the Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre's existence we have 

provided internships, training and supervision to 72 intern psychologists, 32 

registered counselling students and 2 intern psychometrists.  

• In the 16 years of the Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre's existence we have 

provided psychological services and educational support to 26 413 beneficiaries.   
 

Who Are Our Beneficiaries? 
 

Our direct beneficiaries for this reporting period were: 
 

▪ Children and families referred by the Courts, welfare organisations and Epworth 

Children's Village. 

▪ Learners, parents and teachers from partner schools and those referred by the 

Department of Education.  

▪ Interns and students from Wits, UJ, UKZN, UP and Pearson's Institute. 

Our indirect beneficiaries are the families of children/adults who receive our services. Other 

indirect beneficiaries include the social workers, organisations and schools who refer clients 

and the families of the intern psychologists, psychometrists and registered counselling 

students who benefit from the capacity development of the interns.  
 

Success Story 
 

*Mulalo was referred to the Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre by the Germiston 

Children’s Court for anger management sessions as his outbursts at home were resulting in 

trauma for his two young children. The Court temporarily suspended his weekend visitation 

access to the children, as a result of the outbursts, pending on Mulalo’s attendance and 

active engagement in addressing his anger. 



 

EPWORTH THERAPY & ASSESSMENT CENTRE REPORT 
 

Mulalo was reticent about attending the first session but did arrive as he was committed to 

contact with his children. Mulalo reported to the Court after the anger management 

sessions were complete that he hadn’t expected the welcoming, supportive and helpful 

environment that he found at the Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre. He thought 

that he was going to be judged and that he would not benefit at all from the process. In 

reality, his experience was the opposite. He informed the Court that through the process he 

had been able to identify his triggers and what to do to contain his angry responses. Mulalo 

also decided for himself, even though it was not required by the Court, to continue with 

therapeutic intervention as he wanted to continue to move forward with his life and not 

allow his past to negatively impact his relationship with his children. Mulalo’s weekend 

visitation with his children was reinstated and his social worker reports that the weekend 

contact has been a positive for the children since. To date, Mulalo continues to engage with 

the Epworth Therapy and Assessment Centre when wanting to work through specific issues 

that are raised in his home and work life.    
 

 

A Special Note of Thanks 
 

We would like to extend our thanks to our partner schools, welfare organisations and 

donors who choose to utilise our services for their beneficiaries. We especially thank the 

supervisors and experienced professionals who contribute so meaningfully to the 

development of our interns every year. Without the sharing of your expertise we would not 

be able to provide the service we provide and we would not be able to develop our interns 

into professional, skilled graduates.     

 

 

Robyn Hill Practice Manager  

 

 

 



HUMAN RESOURCES REPORT  
In 2017 Epworth employed 53 of the employees are part of a work integrated learning or in-

service training program where students’ or interns are placed on a fixed term contract to 

gain practical experience and complete their qualification. 

Epworth has not replaced employees when they leave due to the continued financial 

uncertainty.  

Epworth bid farewell to two staff members of significant standing: Caleb Cheza (Social 

worker) who joined Germiston Welfare and Ingrid Mkwanazi (Coordinator) who retired after 

a staggering 25 years of service to Epworth. Their contributions were greatly appreciated 

and they will be sorely missed. 

Antonette Magada joined our social work team in December 2017. 

In keeping with our decision to employ a solution focused philosophy at  Epworth our entire 

team has received training in utilizing a solution focussed approach, this training has gone a 

long way to assisting the Epworth team to  approach all relationships with children, parents, 

and staff in a solution focused manner.  

Ms Victoria Sikhakhane from the MCSA CCDC arranged training for six Childcare staff to 

attended training at Distegho “Place of Laughter” in Centurion, the training is level 4 CYC 

training. On completion, participants will receive an accredited certificate.  

Operations  

Our core staff team are dedicated staff members who keep the kitchen, vehicles and 

grounds operational on a scant budget. The team takes great pride in providing for the 

children’s basic needs in preparing healthy meals and ensuring a safe living environment for 

the children.  

We struggle to keep up with costs as our vehicles are very old and we have some very 

challenging maintenance issues on the village.  

 

 

 
 

 

Ms Roberta Ingrato 
Human Resources Manager   
 

 

 

 

 



 

MARKETING, FUNDRAISING & PUBLIC RELATIONS 
REPORT 

Economic downturn and increasing expectations to demonstrate the value and 

effectiveness of programs and services have exacerbated the myriad of challenges faced by 

non-profits in their efforts to establish and define sustainability over the long term. Given an 

overreliance on external funds and sources of funds, many non-profits have difficulty 

generating income, sustaining financial support, and meeting their target populations’ 

needs.  

The Marketing and Fundraising Department of Epworth Children’s Home continues to 
strives to raise sufficient funds to cover the operational requirements of the organisation 
through fundraising activities, broadening our donor base, maintaining open and regular 
communication with donors, retaining long-term donor partnerships and marketing the 
organisation to potential donors/sponsors. 
 

On the fundraising side things continue to remain a challenge securing funding on an annual 

basis is not guaranteed and we have been very blessed to have to have support from the 

Trusts, Foundations, corporates, churches, WA organisations, individual’s and the Gauteng 

Department of Social Development. We continue to actively source new donors and 

maintain old donors. 

 

We thank Nedbank, a loyal donor of Epworth, who decided in 2017 to change focus and 
contribute in a more sustainable manner. Nedbank’s Intergrated Channel Enablement - 
Distribution and its team adopted Epworth on a 3-year plan. This is a long term investment 
in us by upgrading the children’s living quarters and to date Nedbank has completed two of 
the nine houses. We are so excited to have them on board and so grateful for the 
commitment to upgrade the cottages. 
 
Public Relations  

We are really excited about our social media growth; you can find weekly updates on 

Facebook and Twitter, or via regular newsletters and reports.  

 
On behalf of Epworth Marketing and Fundraising team we wish to thank all the 
benefactors, volunteers and supporters for their donations, contributions and 

involvement which make our survival possible. 
 
 
 

 

Ms Roberta Ingrato 
Human Resources Manager   
 

 



WORD OF THANKS  
Given the tough economic situation we are facing as a country, most corporates 

inadvertently cut their CSI budgets, and so we are eternally grateful to Trusts, Foundations 

and companies who continuously put the plight of the most vulnerable first.  

To all our board members, volunteers, partners, donors, sponsors and friends: we want to 
express our sincere appreciation and gratitude for your support throughout the year. 
 

With your continued support, we can build happy and functional children, families and 
communities. 

 

We appreciate donations of all types - money, time or products/services that will benefit 
our children. 
 

We look forward to our continued partnership with all our friends and supporters. 

Special Thanks to:  
 

• All the individuals, corporates, churches, Trusts and Foundations for your financial 

contributions. 

• All the individuals, corporates and churches for your donation in kind.  

• Department of Social development for their support in our casework and the 

monitoring and evaluating team. 

• Germiston 7 Day Adventists Church, Methodist Woman’s Fellowship and Woman’s 

Association, Bedford Chapel, Methodist Churches and Congregants, St Vincent Paul 

and the Zimbabwe Catholic Church. 

• Nashua Foundation for monthly groceries. 

• Stayer Club for their annual golf day.  

 
Help us update our records by dropping us an email with all your updated information on 

admin@epworthvillage.org.za. 
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2017 ACHIEVEMENTS  
 

Children Achievements 2017 

Pass Rate 

Term 1:  36 subjects 70% or more from 24 children 

Term 2:  27 subjects 70% or more from 22 children 

Term 3: 28 subjects 70% or more from 19 children 

Sports 

Well done to Emma for your overall fantastic performance in the following sports:  

Gauteng Athletics Team 

Gauteng Cross Country 

U/16 Netball Joma Region LSEN League Winners 

Achievement 

Congrats to the boys who were the League Winners in the U/14 Golden Lions:  

Dumi, Innocent & Sphamandla. 

Nolutando – Best Swimmer 

Percy well done on your performance in Athletics and Cross Country. 

 

Certificates awarded to 

Bianca – Best Progress  

Eriska – Certificate for CAT  

Lwazi – Merit Certificate English 72% 

Lesedi Certificate for CAT  

 

 

 

 

 



 

2017 ACHIEVEMENTS  
 

Staff Achievements 2017 

 
Congraulations to Ivy and Tapiwe who are now qualified  

Social Wokers and both received their certificates on the 

19th June 2017 

 

 

 
 

Congraulations on your retirement  Ingrid Mkhwanazi! Ingrid 

has worked at Epworth for the last 25 years. What a journey 

of growth and development! She has impacted some many 

lives. Ingrid will be retiring at the end of December . 

 

 

 

 

Congrats Interns 2017 We are very proud of our interns that passed their board exams. Good luck on 

your future endeavours. 

 


